Minutes of the May 27th, 2010 NOBO meeting.

24 memebrs in attendance with two new weavers joining us for the first time.

Welcome Terri and Sue!

Lady Nobo’s Textile Tale.

In the spirit of Memorial Day and patriotism, this month we were treated to a story about the flock of eighteen sheep that grazed the White House lawn in 1917 in support of the war effort. Not only did they reduce the lawn cutting costs, their fleeces were auctioned off  and raised nearly $100.000 for the Red Cross.

Old Business:

The Ladies of the Warp and Weft outlined the apprentice, journeyman and master levels of our guild education program. Apprenticeship will involve the study of the various weave structures. Journeyman will concentrate on the study of fibers and Master level will merge the two studies, with a woven “masterpiece” being the end result.

NEWS–

 Lady Heddle, Eileen Fitzgerald, put forth the idea of joining NEWS (New England Weaving Seminar). NEWS is the regional conference of many New England guilds, convening ever other year. There are many lectures, workshops, displays and a fashion show. If we were to join, we’d need to send two representatives to the May and October NEWS meetings to discuss and plan events. As new members, our obligation would most likely revolve around the guild  displays/show. We agreed to consider the matter and decide if we want to join at the June meeting.

Haverhill Arts Association–

Both Margaret and Betsy attended the recent exhibit at the Haverhill Arts Association and were favorably impressed with the attention the Association placed on the fiber arts.

The location of the show was at the Buttonwoods Museum and it ended on Memorial Day weekend. Please visit their website: www.haverhillartassociation.org
New Business:

In June, we’re going to feature a book theme. Weaving related books to be exact!

Please bring a favorite weaving book and discuss a bit about it.

We’ll also be discussing the results of the survey gathered by the Draft committee.

This survey queried what type of  topics we’d highlight each month.

Ideas ranging from charitable work to weaver’s wearables will be covered. 

Gabby Puma Sigho from Cincherro, Peru will be visiting in our area and has agreed to discuss backstrap loom weaving in a special session of NOBO on July 15th.

Then on July 22nd, Susan Duncan will be our guest speaker at our regular meeting.

Susan is traveling in India prior to the July meeting and will share her adventures in himroo weaving as well as seated yoga. This will be a very interesting merger of two activities, with yoga assisting the mind and body during our weaving sessions.

Kirsten challenged use to weave a napkin roll, to cut back on the use of paper products. She showed us a great example woven by Melissa.  These napkin rolls would be of our own design and would hold utensils etc, and serve as a napkin. Of course!

Vicki White, our ex chequer, had our new passwords. These will be changed each year, once a member’s dues are paid. The password gains you access to all areas of the website and allow one to post.

Finally, speaking of posting, Ted Gent gave a bang up presentation of finding our way around the NOBO website. He covered all the basics via a power point presentation and  will be posting all that good data at the website. The key to getting started is to:

A) pay the NOBO dues

B) get registered!

If you already are registered, you’ll use your user name and your own private password to log in. The guild password gains you access to the library and the members list, which is private to guild members only/

Once logged in, go to the dashboard and follow the directions about posting.

If you’re not registered, hit the log in button and that’ll take you to the registration page to sign up.

Please consider posting weaving (or nonweaving related!) topics and especially consider posting photos of your Show and Share projects. Meetings never are long enough to share all the weaving this group produces.

So, don’t forget– Our June meeting on the 24th, our special meeting is on July 15th and the regular meeting is on  July 22nd!

Your humble scribe,

Kathie 

